Sandersville City Council
Called Meeting Minutes

February 22, 2017 — 3:05 P.M.

City Hall Conference Room
Council Members and City Employees present:
Mayor Jimmy Andrews Judy McCorkle, City Administrator
Mayor Pro Tem Jeffery Smith Robert Eubanks, Public Works Director
Council Member Henry Watts Karrie Brown, City Clerk

Council Member Jason Davis

Robert Wynne, City Attormey

Absent: Council Member Mayme Dennis & Council Member Danny Brown

Mayor Andrews called the February 22, 2017 called meeting of the Sandersville City Council to order.

City Administrator McCorkle explained the leaf and limb hauling contract that the City Council awarded several years ago with MW Collins. MW
Collins mulches the material and then sells it as a Biofuel. However, they notified Public Works Director Eubanks that there was trash in the leaf'and
limbs and therefore they cannot sell as Biofuel.

Public Works Director Eubanks has been looking into alternatives. He obtained a quote from Precision Waste Service at an estimated amount of
$85,000 to haul the material to the landfill in Augusta.

City Administrator McCorkle and Public Works Director Eubanks have been in contact with MW Collins and have asked that he honor the existing
contract. MW Collins has agreed and will start back hauling the materials. City Administrator McCorkle noted she would like to have a back-up plan
for the future just in case they run into this problem again. She will bring some alternative plans to the Council in the near future for approval.

Mayor Andrews noted that no official action of Council is needed at this time.

ADJOURNMENT

With no firther business to come before the City Council, Mayor Andrews adjourned the meeting.



